
5. The stability engendered by the NATO alliance gave rise during tl , e 
mid-60s to hopes for more normal relations with Eastern Europe, and evc n 
for some optimism regarding an eventual settlement in Europe. You w 11 
remember that the keynote of the NATO ministerial meeting a year ago n 
Brussels was the promotion of détente between East and West, and in Reykjav k 
in June we began to think in terms of an early start on negotiations with tile 
Warsaw Pact countries for balanced reductions of forces. Unfortunately, efforts 
in this direction were thwarted by the tragic events of last August. The u 
warranted invasion of Czechoslovakia gave all member nations cause to  reflet 
on the adequacy of the alliance defences, and it was apparent during  ou 
meeting two weeks ago that a consensus had developed. There was general 
agreement that the new situation called for increased vigilance and a qualitati , 'e 
improvement wherever possible in currently committed forces. The Czech 
crisis created a mood of caution and concern, and re-emphasized the need for 
defence preparedness in the face of an uncertain future. 

6. In my statement to the Defence Planning Committee, which you w -  11 
recall is the Council-level committee of the 14 member nations participatir g 
in the integrated military command organization, I supported the consensus th rt  
qualitative improvements in our committed forces Would constitute reasonab e 
and prudent action at this time, and I discussed several measures that we  ai  e 
taking along this line. 

7. For example, I mentioned the four helicopter-equipped destroyers ard 
the two operational support ships now under construction. Since there lu s 
been some discussion about these vessels and their relation to NATO, I should 
like to explain to you our present plans for employing them after their constructic n 
is completed and they are commissioned into the Canadian Armed Force -, 
First of all, although support ships contribute a great deal to NATO's anti-
submarine capability by enabling our ships to spend a higher proportion of tin e 
on activé operations, they are not normally earmarked to NATO but rema n 
under national command even in wartime. On the other hand, the four ne 
destroyers would, in the normal course of events, be earmarked to the Supren e 
Allied Commander Atlantic (SACLANT) when they become operationd 
When this takes place, we plan to remove four of the older destroyer escors 
from the list of forces now earmarked to SACLANT and retain them in tl.e 
Canadian Forces for North American defence purposes only. Thus we a .e 
not at this time planning any increase in the number of ships committed 
SACLANT, nor are we planning any extension in the normal area of operatic n 
of our NATO committed maritime forces (for example, in the Mediterranean ), 
and our allies have been fully informed of our present intentions. The new destro 
ers will, of course, provide significant qualitative improvement in SACLANT 
forces: In discussing our contribution to SACLANT, I also referred to our 
destroyer-modification programme, and pointed out that this too would lei' d 
to qualitative improvements in NATO's anti-submarine warfare capabilities. 
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